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On Monday, January 20, 2025, Donald Trump was inaugurated as the 47th President of the United 

States, marking his second, non-consecutive term.  Several members of the Tennessee General 

Assembly traveled to Washington, D.C., to attend the historic swearing-in ceremony.  

 

Following changes to committee appointments last week, members stood in recess to move offices 

and prepare accordingly for the upcoming special session and legislative session.   

 

Both houses of the General Assembly are set to reconvene on the afternoon of January 27th for a 

special session.  This session will focus exclusively on the Education Freedom Act, Hurricane 

Helene relief, and public safety and immigration issues.   

 

The special session is expected to conclude by January 31st, with the regular session scheduled to 

gavel back in on February 3, 2025. 


